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Kankakee County GIS Committee Meeting 

Minutes 
Meeting of February 3, 2012 

 
 
Members in Attendance 
 
Laurie Cyr, Village of Bourbonnais 
Mike Lammey, Kankakee County Planning Department (alternate) 
Mark Rogers, Kankakee County Highway Department 
Pete Schiel, City of Kankakee 
James Skutt, Kankakee County Board 
George Washington, Kankakee County Board 
 
Others in Attendance 
 
Roger Diercks, Kankakee County GIS Manager 
Diane Redwitz, Kankakee County Highway Depar 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 9:00am 
 
There was no public comment 
 
Mr. Rogers made a motion to approve the minutes of the Committee’s December 9, 2011 
meeting, seconded by Mr. Schiel. The motion carried. 
 
Mr. Diercks reported that there had been one private renewal to the website, but no other 
change in subscriptions. He said that the next big milestone would be when the Realtors' 
Association subscriptions expires in April. Mr. Schiel said he would recommend 
continuing to offer six month subscriptions if necessary. Mr. Skutt asked Mr. Diercks if 
he had seen any change in the amount of Realtors' activity on the website. Mr. Diercks 
said that he thinks there has been a decrease in activity due to the subscription.  
 
Mr. Diercks showed the Committee some of the work he had done in conjunction with 
the Supervisor of Assessments to map compulsory transactions.  
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There was discussion about GIS and emergency response. Mr. Diercks said that he has 
been working with ESDA Coordinator David Zinanni on some ideas to incorporate GIS 
into emergency management operations. 
 
There was no old business to come before the Committee.  
 
There was no new business to come before the Committee.  
 
Mr. Lammey made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Skutt.  The motion carried. 
  


